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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 758-A
Committee:
Health                        



	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the Health Care Security Act.

	Sponsors:
Council Members Quinn, Addabbo, Brewer, Clarke, James, Jennings, Liu, Palma, Seabrook, Sears, Stewart and Weprin.



	Summary of Legislation: The proposed legislation would amend Local Law 89 of 2005 – The Health Care Security Act - by increasing the number of employees that an employer would be required to have on their payroll from 35 to 50 before being subject to the requirements of Local Law 89.  The proposed legislation would also modify the definition of employee who would be considered for the purpose of determining which employers were covered under Local Law 89 by exempting temporary, casual, on-call or pool employees; seasonal workers for the holiday period from November 1 –December 31; and immediate family members of the employer.  The proposed legislation would also modify the definition of grocery employer by replacing the prior definition of 10,000 square feet or more of floor space for the sale of food for off-site consumption with a definition of 12,500 square feet of active retail floor space utilized for the display and sale of food for off-site consumption.  This would not include storage space, loading dock, food preparation space, areas designated for the consumption of prepared food, and aisles containing non-food products.  


	Effective Date: This local law shall take effect immediately or on the date that Local Law 89 of 2005 takes effect, whichever is later.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2006.



	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY06

FY Succeeding

Effective FY06

Full Fiscal

Impact FY06

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues: As the proposed legislation does not alter the civil penalties included under Local Law 89, it is expected that the proposed legislation will not have any effect on revenues.

Impact on Expenditures:  It is estimated that the proposed legislation will not increase the enforcement and monitoring costs associated with Local Law 89, and therefore no additional costs are associated with the proposed legislation.

	

	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  NA.



	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division



	Estimate Prepared By:
Peter Bruno, Assistant Director, Expense

Andrew Wallace, Legislative Financial Analyst

New York City Council Finance Division



	History:  Previously considered by the Committee on December 13, 2005.  

To be considered by the Committee on December 21, 2005. 

	Date Submitted to the Council:  November 30, 2005.
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